
Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th September 2018 in Shireoaks Village Hall
Present: 
Councillor S MacDonald (Chair)
Councillors G Robinson, P Blagg, B Ayton, S Fielding, G Corrie and R Hauxwell.
District Councillors Pressley and Dean
M Welch (Clerk) 
There were no members of the public present for the open forum.
5550 Apologies.
There were no apologies.
5551 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Fielding declared an interest in planning, Councillor Pressley declared an interest in RDS.
5552 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 10th July 2018.
Councillor Hauxwell proposed the minutes be approved as a true and correct record, seconded by Councillor Robinson.
5553 Matters arising 
a) Vacancy on Council – Nothing further has been heard.
b) Station Car Park - There was a railway meeting and will be a board meeting tomorrow.  It was established that Northern Rail need to formally request that we need a car park from Network Rail, it is hoped that this will be done as quickly as possible and all land in the locality is being looked at.
c) Cricket ground – A meeting involving the District, the Parish Council and the cricket ground owners took place on 23rd July. A detailed report on the issues discussed was circulated. 
The owners welcome the use of the sports facilities by the general public. There is a local village group currently in discussions with the owners for use of the facilities.  It was reported at the meeting that Harron Homes Ltd have advertised in local publications that they have an agreement with Worksop Junior Academy for use of the cricket ground.  This matter is currently being investigated by the District Council. It was agreed to note the report and the outcome of the meeting, and also to publicise the availability of the facilities in the next edition of the Newsletter and to ask any interested cricket, tennis, bowling clubs to contact the Parish Council or the owners direct.
d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – The clerk has heard nothing further. Councillor Corrie explained that nothing further has been done and it is now in a state where the view is being obscured and trees are reaching a certain level of their maturity.  The park was reported to be in a dangerous state, Councillor Fielding will report this and asked for photos and copies of emails to be sent to her.
e) Defibrillator – Councillor MacDonald proposed we purchase the defibrillator, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell and all agreed.  The village hall is being refurbished in December and it was agreed for it to be installed in the final completion of the hall.  Mr Stanley had been invited to this meeting but is away on holiday.  Councillor Fielding will chase up the £250 donation.
f) Church Clock – The repairer has suggested he collect the out winders on 3rd October in the morning and return them on the 24th October this was agreed, Councillor MacDonald agreed to meet him for access on 3rd October, Councillor Ayton is also available.
Councillors agreed to leave the clock money in the building society account for the time being and the clerk was asked to check on the signatories.
g) Poppy Appeal – The WI have promised 100 poppies, 28 have already been received and the net purchased.  It was suggested that cable ties should be used to attach the poppies.
h) Plaque for Tub – Graphics have been circulated and it was amended to read:-
Shireoaks Row was at one time known as ‘Tub Row’, this was because the Row had no running water.  Drinking water came from a number of wells situated in the yards to the back of the Row as seen in the picture.  However this water was hard and unsuitable for washing either bodies or clothes as the soap would not lather, rain water was collected in large oak barrels and then used for these tasks.  In 1932 mains water was supplied to the Row and the need for the tubs died out and so did the name.
i) RDS –A visit was made by Julian from Environmental Health who will be coming out again this week.  The sound has moved and can now be heard where it couldn’t before, RDS say it is weather related.
j) Best Kept Village – The judges report had been circulated and was read out by Councillor MacDonald, councillors didn’t know what could be done now and agreed the tubs should be looked at in spring.
k) Update on pruning of shrubs
Councillor Robinson brought up the Village garden and the pruning of shrubs there, the clerk was asked to obtain a quote for pruning these back.
A quote for £300 had been received for various extra work as previously discussed and £240 for planting the raised garden bed near café/canal.  Councillor Blagg proposed this be accepted and it was unanimously agreed.
Branches were reported obstructing railway lights and behind the noticeboard, Councillor Fielding will raise this with highways.
5554	New Business 	
a) Standing Orders
Amendments from NALC have been circulated to councillors.  Councillor MacDonald proposed they be accepted, seconded by Councillor Robinson.

b) Planting bulbs and tubs

Councillor MacDonald proposed we order the bulbs the same as last year and defer the planting of tubs to the next meeting, councillors unanimously agreed.

c) Handyman Contract

Councillor MacDonald proposed and all councillors agreed to extend the contract a further six months.

5555	Planning
a) New Applications
18/00928/HSE Planning Portal Ref: PP-07137445
Proposal: Erect First Floor Side Extension and Single Storey Rear extension: 15 Pingle Close Shireoaks
18/00866/RES  Former Vesuvius Works Sandy Lane Worksop Reserved Matters Application To Seek Approval for Landscaping, Appearance, Layout and Scale (Phase 1 Foodstore Element) Following Outline Application
18/00648/RES Reserved Matters Application for the Approval for the Demolition of Existing Farm Buildings and Erection of 73 Dwellings and Construction of New Access Following Outline Application 16/00968/OUT | Wood End Farm Coach Road Shireoaks 
18/01070/VPO8 Modification of Section 106 Agreement under Outline Application 16/00968/OUT
 Land At Wood End Farm Coach Road Shireoaks Worksop – there were changes to the fees which were discussed.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]There were no objections raised to the applications.

b) Decisions 
18/00904/ELE | Refurbish Existing 11kv Overhead Line Dual Circuit by Replacing it on Another Route and with a Single Circuit | Power Line Spring Lane Shireoaks – granted

5556 Reports from County and District Councillors
Councillor Pressley reported that the next rail partnership meeting will be held on 10th October.  The play area will be followed up if it is hazardous.
County Councillor Fielding reported that there had been issues with Harron homes and the grates which has been an ongoing situation, Highways will have another look at this.
There had been an issue with two estate agents’ boards for a property opposite Monks Way, these were removed.
Reporting signage traffic management have left behind is an ongoing battle.
There has been correspondence regarding Spring Lane flooding however this comes under Derbyshire.
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


5557 Finance
	Balanced to statements as at 31.08.18
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£5,093.29

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£5,709.31

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£892.74

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£11,695.34

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	D Gower
	
	
	
	£441.75

	
	HMRC
	
	
	
	
	£67.20

	
	M Welch
	
	
	
	£294.24

	
	SWHL
	
	
	
	
	£380.00

	
	S Hemsall
	
	
	
	£170.00

	
	S MacDonald
	
	
	
	£110.35

	
	M Welch
	
	
	
	£13.92

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£1,477.46

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances  will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£3,615.83

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£5,709.31

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£892.74

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	
	£10,217.88

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	
	£3,559.87

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£6,658.01



5558 	Correspondence
The clerk has circulated correspondence received.
A letter had been received regarding the extension of the speed limit and councillors agreed to request it be moved back to 30m off the roundabout due to the other development.
CIL details have been received and were discussed.
An invite to the NALC AGM was passed on.
5559	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern

Black sacks were reported near the bypass and the clerk was asked to report them.

Councillor Blagg reported that the end of Coach Road has not been repaired from the ruts and the contractor has not been able to mow this needs chasing up.

Concerns have been raised about residents of a bungalow who have put drain pipes into the field and moved the fenceline to the back of the substation onto the field belonging to the District Council.

Thorpe Lane ivy is growing on the wall, Councillor Fielding to report to highways.

It was suggested that next year we consider adding watering the tubs to the mowing quote.

Fireworks is to be added to the next agenda, volunteers are being sought.

Councillor Fielding explained that the beacon lighting will be 11th November at 7pm.

5560	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 9th October 2018
The meeting closed at 9.05p.m.
